
 
                

 
 
 
  

Be Safe 
 

Be Respectful 
 

Be a Good Learner 

 
Term 4 - Week 4 - Friday 4 November 2022 

 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
      

  
  
  

 
 
  

Fri 11 November Horsley Zone PSSA Gala Day 

Wed 16 November Selective High School 
applications close 

Wed 16 November Kindergarten Transition 9.00am 

Mon 12 December  Yr 6 Graduation 

Mon 12 December Yr 6 Farewell 

Fri 16 December Picnic Day  

School Rules 
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Dear parents and carers 
 
Kindergarten Transition 
We are excited to welcome the 2023 Kindergarten students to attend the first transition session 
on Wednesday 16 November at 9.00am-10.00am. If you have a child who is able to start 
Kindergarten in 2023 because they turn 5 before July 2023, please make sure you have 
completed an enrolment form and contacted the school office.  
 
Selective High School Applications – Year 7 for 2024 
Selective High School applications for entry into year 7 for 2024 are now open and will close on 
Wednesday 16 November 2022. The Selective High School Placement test will be held on 
Thursday 4 May 2023. Primary schools will not be required to provide school assessment scores 
for applicants for entry in 2024. 
Parents of year 5 students are strongly encouraged to visit https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 for more information and to apply 
at https://shsoc.education.nsw.gov.au/ prior to the closing date. 
 
Gardening Club 
Last week the community gardening club commenced and planted flowers in the garden next to 
the administrative block. Thank you to the parents/carers who came along. The next session is 
next Wednesday 9 November at 9.00am. If you are interested in coming, please contact the office 
on 9604 5568. 
 
World Teacher’s Day 
Last Thursday was World Teacher’s Day. It is an initiative to acknowledge and celebrate the 
wonderful, hard working and dedicated teachers who educate our children. The staff at Fairfield 
West PS are exceptional teachers who care for and are committed to ensuring the academic, 
social, emotional and physical wellbeing of all students at our school. A special ‘Thank you’ to 
Woolworths for donating the food for a tasty morning tea for our teachers.  

Thank you to Lisa Porter the Director of Educational Leadership for coming to celebrate the day 
at FWPS. 
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COVID-smart measures in Term 4 
In Term 4 2022, Fairfield West PS will operate with a number of COVID-smart measures that 
have been developed with NSW Health to minimise transmission and keep schools open. 
 
These key measures include: 
 

• students and staff should continue to stay home when sick. Students, staff and visitors 
should only attend school when they are symptom free. We strongly encourage all 
students, staff and visitors to follow the guidance issued by NSW Health. We will continue 
to send home students or staff displaying symptoms. 

• encouraging mask-wearing particularly when indoors and/or physical distancing is not 
possible.  

• rapid antigen testing (RAT) of students and staff who have COVID-19 symptoms.  
• strongly recommending staff and students keep up-to-date with their vaccinations. 
• maximising natural ventilation. 
• encouraging regular hand washing. 
• boosting enhanced day cleaning of schools. 
• assessing risk and applying appropriate safeguards across activities and events. 

In certain circumstances, NSW Health and the Department of Education may advise that 
additional COVID-smart measures be temporarily reintroduced at our school. We will provide 
further details of any changes to COVID-smart measures at our school, if/when required. 
               
Staff Professional Learning 
In the past two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning 
opportunities, mostly remotely: 
 

• 2 hours High Potential and Gifted Education – two Assistant Principals, and 5 teachers 
• 4 days State Principal’s Conference – Principal 
• Full day Instructional Leaders Masterclass – two Assistant Principals C&I 
• 1 hour Refugee Network meeting - Deputy Principal and one teacher 
• During Term 4 all teachers are completing weekly sessions on the new K-2 English and 

Mathematics syllabus document.  
 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all 
students at FWPS. 
 
 
 
 

Have a lovely weekend! 
Genelle Goldfinch 
I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit. 
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Class Report – 5L 
 
 



 
 

 

 

Class Report – 5Y 
 
 



 
 

On Thursday, four students from K-6B were given the opportunity to compete in the NSW State 
finals of the School Sport Unit Ten Pin Bowling Competition held at Rooty Hill Zone bowling. After 
qualifying through their region in 1st place, our students competed with great pride as they 
finished 5th overall for the state. We are all very proud of their efforts and thank Ms Goldfinch for 
the opportunity to represent our school on the big stage!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ten Pin Bowling Competition 
 
 



rm 3 activities in the Community Cottage 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindergarten 2023 
 
If you or any of your friends or family have a child turning 5 years old before July 2023, please 
call the office on 9604 5568 to start the enrolment process.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
English class for beginners will be every Tuesday from 9.15am to 11.30am. Call Rania 0492 
842 572  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Karitane play group every Thursday from 9.15am to 11.00am. Call Rania 0492 842 572 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 
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